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SHCG Trustee Meeting Minutes

Friday 29 August 2014




Garth House, Rochester Cathedral
Chair: Michelle Lees
Minutes: Jenny Brown

The meeting started at 11.02 am.
1. Present: Michelle Lees, Jenny Brown, Cat Newley, Fiona Byrne, Verity Smith, Jude Holland, Emma Harper, Jen Kavanagh. The meeting was quorate. Ciara Canning arrived at 11.23.
2. Apologies: Jemma Conway, Helen McConnell, Adam Bell
3. Chair’s welcome. Michelle welcomed everyone including our new Trustee Verity.  She opened the meeting by saying that developments since the agenda meant the agenda will change to include a wider discussion of our finances for item 6.
4. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising.  The title of the minutes were amended and accepted as a true record. The following updates to previous actions were noted:
a) Cat still to check survey monkey for previous surveys and save backups.
b) Trustees to send photos of conference to Cat for the website.

c) Fiona confirmed Stuart Frost is a member.

d) Helen did advertise the Plastics seminar on the jiscmail list, however this was not fully booked.

e) Jenny reported there had been further comments from Trustees by email on a Trustee serving as Chair for consecutive terms, expressing concern that it should be avoided but unwilling to make a constitutional change.  Jenny argued that there are sufficient safeguards within the constitution against abuse of position, and the opportunity for members to propose an amendment to the constitution preventing consecutive terms as Chair if need be.
5. CIO Status. Jenny gave an overview of our reasons for becoming a CIO and work to date for Verity as a new Trustee. The meeting agreed unanimously with the recommendation for the Chair and Secretary to proceed with submitting a Scottish application and expression of interest in Northern Ireland.  ACTION: Jenny and Michelle to proceed with Charity applications to Scotland and Northern Ireland.
6. Finances. 
a) Michelle reported that we have about £1200 left in the Co-op account, which is not acceptable.  Our reserves are currently in the HSBC account.  We have been spending recently paying bills for conference etc but have not received many membership payments. Whilst we often experience a financial dip after conference, Michelle and Jen felt this was unusual in being particularly low. 
b) Jen reported that conference receipts outweigh costs and ACE 2 has a remnant of £100.
c) Michelle reported that in particular News and Journal costs are high and queried whether we’re printing issues for people who have not paid.  
d) Fiona reported that invoices went out in May and Jenny reported that we have 6 months before we can remove non-paying individuals and organisations from our books.
e) The meeting felt that the current situation has been largely caused by late membership payments.
f) Jenny recommended delaying publication of News until our finances are more secure, which would allow us to determine exactly what our membership levels are and also bring News in line with the announcement of conference bookings and notice of AGM.  This would create a new timescale of April and October publication from 2015 onwards.  The meeting agreed unanimously.  ACTION: Publication of News to be delayed until April.
g) Jude asked whether it was worth investigating the outsourcing of publishing for the Journal. 
h) ACTION: Jude to investigate outsourcing our publishing.
i) Michelle made it clear that we should not be afraid of removing people from our books – she would rather have a core of 200 paying members than continue to print for 400 unpaying members.
j) Cat asked whether we need to increase membership levels as per the conference motion from 2012.  The meeting agreed this could wait until our bank account as been changed to implement changes altogether.  ACTION: Jen to enquire about direct debits for membership payments as part of new bank account.
k) Michelle reported that she would be setting budgets this year and will email these individually with a spreadsheet template.  She set out the following processes for ensuring we are managing our finances responsibly:

i. Trustees will be required to return their budget spreadsheets with their Trustee reports for each meeting

ii. Jen will circulate the cash book to Trustees on a monthly basis.

iii. Trustees must book travel expenses early – this is one of our biggest expenses.

iv. Speaker’s expenses at seminars and conferences need to be monitored.  Jen, Ciara and Jude reported that this was capped at £100 this year.  ACTION: Conference handover team to update the speaker policy and send a copy to Jenny for the Secretary’s files.

v. ACTION: The Trustees to review and update our Reserves policy for AGM.

l) Jen reported that she should have access to full statements for HSBC this week to check the 2013 conference payments.
m) Emma confirmed we have about £100 left from the ACE project.  These are the only remaining restricted funds in our account.

7. Conference 2014 and planning for 2015
a) All agreed it was a successful conference.  Dave O’Brien’s presentation was considered challenging but very useful, particularly for people in more senior positions.

b) The promotion and profile of conference was very good, with people tweeting the conference promotion. Social media is definitely something to keep up next year.

c) The extra day at Summerlee went very well and was useful for the group and for Jenny Noble, who hosted.  Jude and Ciara felt this extra day works really well when you have a contact on the ground.

d) Competition for conferences does seem to be getting fiercer, for example the Open Culture conference was the same weekend this year (although we had been earlier than previous years to avoid the Commonwealth Games).

e) Verity reported that she and Jemma felt that either Sheffield or York were good options.  Ciara asked whether there were new venues or refurbishments, or temporary exhibitions to attract delegates.  Other suggestions included Derby Museums and the Silk Mill in Derby, Nottingham.  Jemma has also offered to host at Barnsley. Sheffield has two universities for accommodation, which is quite central.  The meeting agreed to move forward with Sheffield and Derby with an optional day in Barnsley. 
f) Verity reported that contemporary collecting seems to be a strong theme.  Michelle asked who else was doing contemporary collecting. There was some concern around the table that it might not be relevant for everyone.

g) Strong themes seemed to be collections based issues, making the most of what you’ve got or collaboration with academia, with a wide range of potential speakers on the review of collections and recent studies of how decisions about heritage are made.

8. Queries arising from reports

a) Object Lessons delegation (please see AGM minutes and Object Lessons report)
i. ACTION: Jenny to contact Leah to see whether she wishes to continue with Object Lessons (cc Ciara).
ii. An alternative is to seek funding to circulate the boxes, possibly an application to MGS for circulation in Scotland.

iii. Cat asked whether the MDOs and regional networks have been approached.  ACTION: Jenny to clarify the situation with Leah.
b) Treasurer’s Report - Bank account decision
i. The HSBC account is due to close and move to the Co-op account, pending a new account being opened.

ii. The meeting agreed that Chair, Chair Elect, Secretary and Treasurer should be signatories and that Jen is empowered to choose a new account.
iii. Jude queried whether we will keep our reserves in another account, possible with better interest.  Michelle asked Jen to consider whether we want our restricted funds in a separate account.
c) Membership/Finance sub group – PayPal
i. Questions arose about the scale of the cost, whether this can be passed to those choosing to pay this way.  Jenny expressed concern that SHCG funding the cost of Paypal was not appropriate use of charitable funds.  There was discussion over whether Eventbrite made more sense.
ii. ACTION:  Cat to follow up some options on Paypal and Eventbrite, for discussion at the next meeting.
d) Membership flier
i. Recent financial developments means this needs to go hold as a physical flyer but that a digital flyer might be an option. Ciara suggested we have quirky business cards instead.
ii. ACTION: Fiona to write how she would use a digital or paper flyer.
9. Updating job descriptions
a) ACTION: Michelle will circulate a template job description.  All Trustees are to complete this and submit with reports for next meeting.

10. Making our aspirations happen – SMART and Officer responsibility (please see Chair’s report)

	Aspiration
	Lead Trustee

	Widen and diversify the membership
	Fiona (Membership Secretary)

	Create a bursary scheme
	Jen (Treasurer)

	Develop a professional development scheme
	Ciara (Seminars Organiser)

	Increase partnership working
	Michelle (Chair)

	Develop our profile and change perceptions about us
	Michelle (Chair)

	Increase numbers and diversity at conference
	Verity and Jemma (Conference organisers)

	Raise the standard of Journal
	Helen (Journal Editor)


11. AOCB
a) Ciara asked for feedback of ideas for seminar as she will only have time to do one this year.

b) Jude said she was planning to focus on advertising and sponsorship this year.

c) Emma offered to help other Trustees as she will have more time this year.
12. Date and location of next meetings.
a) Friday 23 January, Barnsley Museum (1 – 4.30)
b) Friday 24 April, St Albans Museum (1 – 4.30)
13. The meeting closed at 14.52.

APPENDIX A
Title of paper: Charitable Status update

Author: Jenny Brown
Date of report: 14 August 2014
Purpose of report: please tick ONE of the following

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· Our CIO application for England and Wales was accepted on 24 July 2014.

· We must add the our Charity Number to invoices/receipts, and preferably to any emails/ letters sent in your capacity as a Trustee, and our publications.  Please use the following wording: The Social History Curators Group.  Registered Charity Number: 1157994  Registered address: Garth House, The Precinct, ROCHESTER, Kent, ME1 1SX. Enquiries: enquiryshcg@gmail.com
· We should now proceed with registration in Scotland and Northern Ireland.

Recommendations

· That the Chair and Secretary are empowered to complete and submit an application to the Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator and an expression of intent to the Charity Commission for Northern Ireland, based on the information submitted for our England and Wales CIO registration.

· Our Charity details are added to our output as detailed above and copies of any invoice templates are copied to the Secretary.

Notes/Background

· The Charity Commission requires Charities with an annual income of over £10,000 to state that the charity is registered on any printed or written request for money. Our income from 2013-2014 was £17,961.65.   It is good practice to carry your charity number on all literature associated with your charity so that the public know that your charity is registered. (source: http://www.charitycommission.gov.uk/frequently-asked-questions/faqs-about-running-a-charity/fundraising/what-do-we-need-to-display-our-registered-number-on/ )

· We are now able to proceed with an application for Scotland, which must be submitted on paper.  Information about the process to register in Scotland can be found here: http://www.oscr.org.uk/about-scottish-charities/english-and-welsh-charities/ 

· The Charity Commission for Northern Ireland is doing a phased call for applications.  Currently only organisations which have been called forward by the Commission, and have received an application password, will be able to apply to register as a charity.  However, we can complete an expression of interest to be called forward at the appropriate time (see https://www.charitycommissionni.org.uk/Charity_requirements_guidance/The_Commissions_registration_lists.aspx) 
· In relation to the question from AGM regarding a new name for SHCG, this would require a change to the Constitution.  The Constitution states:

· 27. Amendment of constitution

As provided by clauses 14 and 15 of Schedule 5b to the Charities Act 1993:

(1) This constitution can only be amended:

(a) by resolution agreed in writing by all members of SHCG; or

(b) by resolution passed by a 75% majority of votes cast at a general meeting of the members of the Group.

·  Further information about changing a Charity’s name can be found here: http://www.charitycommission.gov.uk/contact-us/get-our-permission/change-your-charity-name/ 

APPENDIX B

Title of paper:
Chair’s report
Author:

Michelle Lees

Date of report:
19 August 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion





Decision





Summary/key points 

Since conference the Chair has been considering what the priorities for the next SHCG year should be and assigning Trustee roles.  The Chair doesn’t usually assign roles however this year it was a straight forward process:

Chair


 


Michelle Lees

Chair Elect




Cat Newley

Secretary




Jenny Brown

Treasurer




Jen Kavanagh

Membership Sec



Fiona Byrne

Seminar Organiser



Ciara Canning

Journal Editor



Helen McConnell

News Editor




Adam Bell

Conference
Organiser


Jemma Conway

Conference
Organiser


Verity Smith

Marketing & Fundraising


Jude Holland

ACE PM and Treasury Assistance
Emma Harper

NB There are two new roles this year, the first being Marketing & Fundraising which replaces Sponsorship & Development and has a more focussed role on ensuring that Marketing is in place and that Fundraising gets the attention it needs.  Treasury Assistance is an informal voluntary role in which Emma has agreed to provide support for Jen as and when needed. It’s not a Treasurer in Training role.

Chair’s SHCG priorities this year are:

1. Begin meeting our 7 Aspirations – through SMART planning turning into Forward Plan and assigning responsibility to appropriate Trustee.  This priority includes a lot of things like increasing our diversity and beginning to look outwards again and achieving our public benefit (having the right mind set) 
2. Complete Charity Status in Scotland and NI 
3. Resolve the accounting and domestic issues 

Recommendations

Notes/Background

Last year the committee worked hard to create a new Vision and Mission for SHCG:

Vision:

Together, we will strengthen and transform social history in museums.

Mission:

SHCG supports practitioners by championing innovation, advocating the value of social history curatorship and supports inspirational practice in museums and community heritage venues.

7 Aspirations:

1. Widen and diversify the membership

2. Create a bursary scheme

3. Develop a professional development scheme

4. Increase partnership working

5. Develop our profile and change perceptions about us

6. Increase numbers and diversity at conference

7. Raise the standard of Journal

APPENDIX C
Title of paper: Treasurer’s Report
Author: Jen Kavanagh
Date of report: 17 August 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




X

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

Following the completion of the Independent Examiner’s Report in July, the accountancy firm hired have offered advice on how to ensure cashbooks are kept up to date in the most effective way. Jen has therefore moved all records from the former spreadsheet format to a new cashbook format, still as an Excel file. Payments and receipts are being logged separately, and a new system for filing paper records has also been suggested. Jen is going to work with Emma, who has kindly offered to support Jen when required, to sort all of the paperwork into this new system. 

Conversations are being had with Cat (chair elect), Adam (news editor) and Fiona (membership secretary) to put new systems in place, ensuring our communication in terms of who has paid what for membership is much clearer. Jen had agreed to share the cashbooks on a month by month basis with Cat, Fiona and Adam so that they can clearly see who has paid. This involves Jen transferring payment information from Co-Op bank statements into the new cashbook file. This is challenging however as the statements are often unclear, requiring a lot of cross-referencing from invoices, paper files and email correspondence to know exactly what payments are for. 

Access to our HSBC account has now been granted. The balance on this account is currently just under £5k. Jen is in the process of requesting online banking access so that full statements from the last financial year can be seen. This will help determine if missing payments from conference 2013 were paid into this account by mistake, as well as seeing which members continue to pay into this account. Once this information is known, the full balance will be transferred to the Co-Op account and this account will be closed.

Our new status as a charity means a new bank account needs to be opened, resulting in another process of form filling! As a committee, we need to decide:

- which bank we should open this new account with. Jen would prefer NatWest over Co-Op due the difficulty in accessing Co-Op branches and the poor level of detail on Co-Op bank statements

- who will be signatories on this new account. Jen recommends no more than 3 signatories to reduce admin when changes to committee are made

It is planned for this new account to be opened, and for the two existing SHCG accounts to be closed, by the end of 2014.

Recommendations

Decision on new bank account to be made at committee meeting

APPENDIX D
Title of paper: Background to Membership Charges
Author: Jenny Brown

Date of report: 6 August 2014

Purpose of report: please tick ONE of the following

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

This report is in response to a discussion at our last Committee meeting (April 2014) regarding membership fees.

Committee presented two motions about membership reform to AGM in 2012, following a 4 week consultation period via the SHCG list.  These were as follows:

SHCG AGM 2012 MEMBERSHIP MOTION 1 (passed unanimously)
1. There will be two categories of membership: Individual, and Institutional.

2. Individual members who are full-time students or are unemployed are eligible for a discounted rate for one full membership year.  After the end of this year their membership will revert to full individual membership unless they provide evidence of their status to the Membership Secretary.

3. Individual members must opt to receive either print copies of publications (one journal and two copies of the newsletter each year), of digital versions of the same publications.  Print subscribers will also receive digital copies of all publications.

4. Institutional members must categorise themselves as small/medium or large based on their annual visitor numbers across all site which are open to the public.  Small/medium institutions will receive one print and digital copies of each publication, while large institutions will receive an extra print copy of each publication.

5. Universities and other institutional members which are not museums or open to visitors will be considered small/medium institutions for the purposes of determining their membership rate.

6. Institutions based outside the UK will be considered International Institutions, and receive the same membership benefits as small/medium institutions regardless of their annual visitor numbers.

7. Rates for the years 2012-13 and 2013-14 will be as follows:






2012
2013

Individual (print)


£28
£32

Individual (digital)


£16
£18

Student/unemployed (print)

£20
£20

Student/unemployed (digital)
  £8
  £8 

Institutional (small/medium)

£45
£48

Institutional (large)


£55
£60

Institutional (international)

£50
£50
Visitor numbers defining small/medium and large institutions will be as follows: 

Small/medium institutions
0-50,000 visits per annum 

Large institutions

over 50,000 visits per annum

SHCG AGM 2012 MEMBERSHIP MOTION 2 (passed by majority)
Motion to authorise committee to increase membership rates annually by up to 5%

1. The executive committee shall be authorised by the membership to raise membership rates by up to 5% each year.

2. Any membership rate rises above 5% or any changes to the structure or categories of membership must be specifically approved by the group's AGM.

These motions were proposed because SHCG membership fees had remained static for 8 years and inflation over that period has left the Group in a situation where its core costs significantly exceed its core income.  Rather than necessarily increase costs for all, Committee took the opportunity to reform the membership structure and introduce a digital membership rate.  The motion allowed for a staged introduction of the increase over two years. 

The 5% motion was designed to give SHCG Committee the ability to apply a modest increase to membership fees without voting on the increase at AGM and prevent large annual increases in future by keeping fees in line with inflation.
Pertinent committee discussion prior to this motion took place in January and May 2012.
APPENDIX E

Title of paper: Membership/Finance sub-group

Author: Cat Newley


Date of report: 15th August 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

Fiona, Jen K and I recently discussed some of the ongoing issues with control and management of membership and payments. In this discussion, the possibility of using Paypal was raised as an option for making membership and event payments easier to manage and keep track of. I offered to look into what the cost would be to SHCG of using Paypal and my findings are below.

As a charity, SHCG is now eligible to reduced fees when accepting payments through Paypal. This means that for every payment we received through Paypal, we would be charged 1.4% plus a fixed fee (dependent on the payment currency). For payments from the UK, this would be 1.4% plus 20p.

I’ve done a quick table to show what this would mean for us using our current membership/conference pricing:

	Type of payment
	Current amount
	Paypal fee
	Final amount we receive

	Individual membership (print) 
	£28.00
	0.60
	£27.40

	Individual membership (digital)
	£16.00
	0.42
	£15.58

	Student/unemployed (print)
	£20.00
	0.48
	£19.52

	Student/unemployed (digital)
	£8.00
	0.31
	£7.69

	Institutional membership (small/medium) *
	£45.00
	0.83
	£44.17

	Institutional membership (large) **
	£55.00
	0.97
	£54.03

	Institutional membership (international)
	£50.00
	0.90
	£49.10

	
	
	
	

	Full conference fee
	£200.00
	3.00
	£197.00

	Day conference fee
	£90.00
	1.46
	£88.54


Using an example of the conference, if we had 30 people paying full conference fees and 8 people paying day fees (assuming the 18 others are speakers who get a free pass), the costs would look like this:

	No. of people
	Current pricing
	After using paypal

	
	Fee (per person)
	Total taken
	Fee (per person)
	Total taken 

	30
	£200
	£6000
	£197
	£5910

	8
	£90
	£720
	£88.54
	£708.32

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	£6720
	
	£6618.32


By using Paypal, we would be £101.68 worse off for conference. However, Paypal does have a number of advantages. Tracking payments will be more straightforward. It is possible to set up recurring payments/membership subscriptions which can be done via the website (for more info, please read here: https://www.paypal.com/pdn-recurring). It is also possible to set up invoices that have a “Pay Now” button included which leads straight to making a payment and avoids people having to write cheques.

Recommendations

Fiona, Jen and I felt that this was a worthwhile option as the current system is such a struggle to manage but we recognise that there’s a financial downside to pursuing it. We would be very interested to hear what other trustees think.

Notes/Background

Paypal charity application process:

How do I apply for PayPal’s new charity rate?

To apply, simply follow these steps: 
1. Sign up for a PayPal Business account and select the ‘Non-Profit, Political & Religion’ category.
2. Email us and ask to apply for this low charity rate.
3. In your email, provide the following information: 

· Charity name
· Registered postal address
· Charity Commission or OSCR number
· Mission statement
· Email address registered with your PayPal account (do not send your password)
PayPal will review your application and notify you of the outcome.
Learn more about PayPal’s fees policy.

What happens next?

Once PayPal confirms that your charity qualifies for this new reduced payment rate, all payments and donations received through PayPal will be billed at the new charity rate, irrespective of the payment volume your charity receives. 



APPENDIX F
Membership Secretary
Fiona Byrne
18/08/2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
· New invoice system implemented & all members have been invoiced

· Payment information received from Treasurer and subscriptions amended accordingly

· New Membership Database should be online by mid-Sept.

It will feature a dropbox for all payment methods: 

* Cash

* Cheque

* Standing Order

* BACS

* Credit/Debit Card

* Direct Debit

* Paypal

* Go Card Less

Peter (Surface Impressions) will advise on setting on of Paypal when we are ready. The current database does not show me how people have paid. I invoiced every member and some were confused because they did not expect an invoice as they pay via standing order. This will cut admin for myself and Jen and when Jen checks bank statements, standing order payees can be sent a receipt.

The membership will be divided into 5 sections:

1. Individual Print

2. Individual Digital

3. Institutional Small-Medium

4. Institutional Large

5. Archive

Institutional will be split into two groups and a new section of Archive to place lapsed memberships.

I have requested that Peter set up a feature which will allow me to export data from the online database from each section. This means I can isolate those who have paid into a spreadsheet; names & addresses to print out address labels for Adam. Also I can isolate those who haven’t paid to email them. Also an Invoice feature to invoice all members from each section (except Archive).

These new features will allow for easier exports and to clearly only post newsletter and journals to those who are fully paid up. 
SHCG Membership

	Individual Print
	185        

	Individual Digital
	97       

	Institutional
	132          (3 international)

	                                Total:
	414 Members


NOTE:  Digital membership up 10

  Print down by 12

More members switching from Print to Digital

[image: image4.png]SHCG Membership August 2014
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· 11 Print members still paying old print membership fee of £18 instead of £28 via standing orders – will target these members and send out new standing order form or offer digital membership

· 4 Digital members paying £18 via Standing Order instead of £16 – new standing orders required

· 3 international members; 2 fully paid up. Canterbury Museum, NZ have not paid in two years. Email auto-reply, recovering from earthquake. They will be placed in Archive section and can be re-activated at a future date.

Invoices were sent out late this year due to revising our invoice system.

· 28 institutions have paid up so far 21%
· 59 digital members have paid so far  61%
· 44 print members  24%
Institutions generally take longer to process through their finance departments and 61% of digital members are paid up however only 24% of print members paid to date. I will conduct a second invoice period in Sept. to hopefully retrieve payments are those members will not receive their winter newsletter.

SHCG Membership leaflet
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 Side B

· Graphics/design are draft only

· 95 x 210 mm

· 1000 priced at £60 including VAT & delivery (vistaprint)

Recommend trial use of leaflet/flyer at conference next year and sent out with Newsletters and Journals.

Potentially boost membership/awareness

To be discussed by SHCG committee.

APPENDIX G
Title of paper: Journal Editor report

Author: Helen McConnell

Date of report: 14/08/2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· Very little done on Journal since AGM, as this is the time of the annual hiatus between publishing one Journal and commissioning the next.

· Following a suggestion from Michelle, I have decided to aim for a themed issue on Contemporary Collecting. I will be asking Michael Terwey and Jen Kavanagh to rework the chapters they have written for a book which is about to be published, and trying to convince Steph to write an overview piece on the cycles of work on contemporary collecting over the last twenty years or so. I’d also like to get something from Keiran Long, who heads rapid response collecting at the V&A, or just a review of their current Disobedient Objects exhibition.

· I will send out a call for papers at the beginning of next week, with a submission deadline of 1st October.

· Any further suggestions of content would be very welcome, including contacts.

APPENDIX H
Title of paper: Marketing and Fundraising Officer’s report August 2014
Author: Jude Holland

Date of report: 14 August 2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· J.H. has enrolled on a day training course with Action Planning,  ‘How to Lead Fundraising’ for non-fundraisers. This training will feed into the development of a fundraising strategy for the group
· J.H. is beginning a scoping survey of other SSNs and similar organisations who are also registered charities (e.g. regional federations, GEM, AIM) websites in order to find out more about their marketing and fundraising functions and how these link to their strategic goals and objectives. J.H. intends to pursue this research through follow up conversations with her counterparts in these organisations. Of these, MEG seems to be a group we have a lot in common with and J.H. has seen a very good leaflet produced by MEG to market these organisations and will bring a copy to committee meeting for committee’s comments/thoughts
Next steps

· Liase with conference organisers and seminar organisers over marketing and fundraising opportunities for 2014 conference seminars and begin to identify potential funders to approach for these events  
· Discussion with other committee members re. their priorities in terms of fundraising and marketing for the next two years
· Following training in September, and as forward plan evolves, begin to draft fundraising strategy for committee input by mid 2015.
Recommendations

· J.H. intends to focus on fundraising for year one of her tenure given the training she will receive in this area and the importance of fundraising for conference and seminars given the current financial situation and the increasing strain put upon these events breaking even in the current economic climate, but would welcome comments on this. 
Notes/Background

APPENDIX I
Title of paper: Tools for the Trade ACE funded Project Update

Author: Emma Harper, ToT Project Manager
Date of report: 14 August 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· In June it was decided, with approval from ACE, to extend our Project Co-Ordinator, Sarah Hayes’ contract to the equivalent of two further day’s work, at £260. This money was taken from the contingency budget. This was to allow the filming of an additional film bringing the total to four subjects (across 5-6 films) 

· Film maker Luke Unsworth agreed to continue on the project and counted films 2&3 as one film so that the number and timing of invoice payments would not change. 

· Filming for the Cooper film took place on 21/06/2014 at Vision 21 with Andrew Finch, who was previously cooper at St Fagans Museum. 

· An edit has now been circulated around the FirstBASE and main committees for comments. The film is currently 27 minutes long so a lot of editing still needs to take place and it may be that this film will also be split into chapters as with the rope and sail making films. 

· The last film will focus on making ‘light leather goods’ and will be filmed at Walsall Leather Museum at the end of August.

· This will leave 1 month to complete the project and report back to ACE. 

· The latest budget spread sheet indicates that we have now virtually exhausted the expenses budget with £75.41remaining but this includes the projected travel expenses for the final filming day. 
· Additional expenses were a £60 donation to Vision 21 (charity dedicated to offering people with disabilities vocational training) for allowing the Cooper film to be filmed here. And £100.80 to Mary Evans Picture Library for the use of images and copyright clearance in the Cooper film. This is a 10-year licence and was the cheapest option in comparison to places like the Bridgman Art Library who wanted £280 per image for five years! Mary Evans Picture Library will contact SHCG in 10 years time to see if we want to renew the licence.

· In all other films copyright has been arranged for free. Sarah Hayes has a folder with all copyright permissions which she will pass to SHCG at the end of the project

Recommendations

None

Notes/Background

The Tools of the Trade project seeks to harness the collections understanding around one specific topic within social history collections, and enable those working in museums to learn from each other’s expertise and experience.  Every social history museum collection contains tools used in local industries, indeed the modern curator is often presented with a set of tools that a member of the public has found in their grandparent’s attic or shed and is asked to identify and provide further information about them.  However evaluation of SHCG’s membership shows that increasingly, museum professionals feel unable to answer the most basic of questions – what those tools are, when they were used/made and how they were used.

It has long been recognised that the now ‘due to retire’ generation of curators have a great deal of knowledge of their collections that the newer generation do not.  Tools of the Trade will commission a series of up to 6 films*, interviewing specialists/long-standing curators at museums with significant collections about a type of tool with which they are experienced, imparting their knowledge about how to identify them, how to date them, and demonstrating how they were used.  In contrast with some of the films available on sites such as YouTube, viewers of these films will be confident that the information held within the resources are of a high, historically accurate, quality.

The impetus for this project has come directly from the SHCG membership in evaluation undertaken over the last 2 years: the need (support with core curatorial skills of identification and dating of objects cited as a key requirement); the subject (help to identify tools in particular mentioned as key need) and the method (recent evaluation of the firstBASE website has indicated that, members would like to have a more ‘face to face’ experience of watching a specialist explain and demonstrate how to identify and date objects and recommended commissioning films for the site).

The tangible outputs of the project will be:

· Working in partnership with other relevant SSNs, professionals, expert curators, significant collections/museums to identify appropriate content and interviewees for films

· Commissioning up to 6 films*, based around commonly held tools in museum collections (for example, likely to include:  tools for construction, woodworking, blacksmith/farrier, coopers, leather/shoe repair, dressmaking/millinery, agriculture)

· Providing the films as easily accessible resources with a wide reach by adding to SHCG’s firstBASE resource (www.shcg.org.uk/firstbase) website and CollectionsLink for free download.

APPENDIX J
Title of paper: Seminar Organiser
Author: Ciara Canning
Date of report: 14 August 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

I have not had an opportunity to do a handover with the previous seminar organiser. 

I plan to deliver one seminar in 2013/14 aimed at providing a practical training day which meets a need of a wide number of the SHCG membership. 

I solicited some opinions from delegates at the Annual Conference on potential seminar topics and have read previous seminar survey suggestions through past evaluations. Previous seminars which were considered useful and popular included ‘Geology Rocks’ and ‘Trash or Treasure printed ephemera’. A common element on both these training courses is that they offered expert tips and techniques for identifying objects. Many social history curators are working across wider collections and there appears to be a need for training which helps generalist staff to work with more specialist collections such as world culture and ethnography. One suggestion is to work with MEG to run a training day in this area. Another suggestion is to integrate an identification seminar with aspects of rationalisation. There is a growing issue of storage, rationalisation and disposal and as staff resources are cut, curators are feeling overwhelmed with the backlog of objects which need to be rationalised. Practical tips and techniques on dealing with this specifically on social history might be welcomed and useful.

I plan to send out a survey to test the viability of these ideas in late September. It is vital that any seminar is popular, enabling the session to financially viable and break even - as well as being useful for the membership.

APPENDIX K

Title of paper: Web Editor’s Report
Author: Catherine Newley

Date of report: 15th August 2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

Website

· Audio recordings from some of the conference presentations have been added to the website but despite an email to all speakers who hadn’t already signed permission forms before conference, I haven’t heard back from some. I had hoped to announce the recordings when they were all online but now plan to announce the ones we have permissions for so far and hope the others come through eventually. 

· Fiona and I have discussed the membership database behind the website and she is following this up with Surface Impressions directly.

· Conference photos – if anyone has any images from conference, please send them my way – they’re useful for the website.

Social Media and Email list

· The number of subscribers to the list has stayed fairly constant at 221.

· Because of ongoing issues with maintaining the membership database, Fiona and I haven’t yet managed to have a cull of the email list to remove those no longer paying. However, Fiona thinks she’ll have things in order before the December issues of newsletter go out so at that point, I can work my way through the list and send warning emails to those I’m about to remove.

· We have 424 likes on Facebook and 260 followers on Twitter (there was a big leap in followers around the time of the conference). FirstBASE content is always useful for keeping the accounts active outside of conference season but things seem to have gone very quiet on new editor’s choices recently!

Recommendations

For future conferences, if we continue to record the presentations, I think it’s worth the web editor securing permissions for audio recordings in advance on the conference while it’s still fresh in people’s minds.
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